NEXT ISSUE
SEVEN NEWS will skip the

next issue and return with a
bigger and better back-to-
school issue on August 25th.
Deadline for next issue is
Monday August 20.

An editorial committee
meeting will be held this
coming Sunday at 7:30 p.m.

Ground-breaking ceremonies for the first phase of the
Trefann Court Urban Renewal Scheme are expected

‘ at the 7 News office, 80 ‘
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this summer. First phase wil see the empty lots,
pictured above, replaced by sixteen new houses.
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New Housing Co-op
seeks CMHC funding

by NORMAN G. BROWNE

The Don District Co-op Housing
Corporation is moving ahead fast on
all fronts in the hope of being able to
buy their first house within four
months.

e A ten-man Board of Directors
has been selected and formal
provincial incorporation is
underway.

e A tentative budget of $7,050 has
been set to cover the corporation’s
first six month’s of operation and a

grant request is being made for that
amount.

Block meetings in SOCCA area achieve results

Block meetings have been held
throughout the South of Carlton
area in the past month and they
have achieved considerable success
in dealing with some of the issues

Residents on Berkeley street,
between Dundas and Gerrard sent a
letter to the Toronto Streets
Department asking that litter
baskets be set up throughout the
area as litter on the block was a
concern to residents.

The Streets Department moved
quickly on the problem and
additional litter baskets have been
placed throughout the area.

On lower Berkeley street,
residents were bothered for a long
time by a garage that they thought
was a nuisance. Calls were made to
nlace leaned “P. } 3 n’n e 0
June, the owner moved his garage
from the block — apparently
because of all the complaints

On Seaton street, residents have
been trying to find out about a
garage that planned for Gerrard
and Seaton. Many residents feel a
garage isn't needed there and would
cause a lot of noise, traffic and
nuisance on the street. Buildings on
the site are being demolished but so

.

NEWS ROUND UP

far, residents have been
unsuccessful in efforts to talk to the
builder or view the plans for the
building. However, they're still

On lower Seaton street. block
meetings discussed the problems of
local skid row men being turned out
of their beds so early in the
morning. People felt that older men
especially should be permitted to
stay at least until 9 or 10 a.m. and
ideally use their room for the day as
a more permanent home.

It was felt that the present
arrangement of being put out on the
street at 6:30 or 7 a.m. was

dehumanizing.

Some residents on lower Seaton
also got together to write a letter to
Barony Estates about the cement

Seaton street all day. This
construction traffic has made the
quiet tree-lined residential street
into a busy thoroughfare for
droning, polluting, heavy cement
trucks and other construction
equipment.

In reply, the contractors stated
that their eventual hope is to funnel
this traffic onto Shuter street where
it will be less of a nuisance to local

residents.

Welfare group receives $75,000 federal grant

The Canadian Indian Centre has opened an
annex at the Don Vale Community Centre, 80
Winchester St. They have court workers and
four students on duty 9 to 5, Monday to Friday
and a drop-in open until 11 p.m. For info call 921-
7065 . . .

SEVEN NEWS reporter Don Weitz is
planning to drive to Vancouver on August 1.
He's looking for passengers who will share
driving and expenses. Call him at 962-7441. . .

Dixon Hall reports that their picnic outing to
Keswick for families in their area held last
month was a great success with two bus loads
making the trip. Another is planned for early in
August. . .

The Emergency Help Service at 200 Wellesley
is running three raffles to raise money to
support their project when their LIP funding
runs out. Tickets are 3 for $1 for prizes of $50,
$75 and $100 . . .

The Don Vale Youth Project has opened a
Crisis Intervention Centre in the Don Vale
Community Centre, 80 Winchester street. It
deals with problems related to drugs, law,
housing, employment and welfare. For

" information phone Lou Elias at 962-1200 . . .

A street dance is being held August 24 on
Sumach street, south of Queen . . . The tenants
of 41 Oak street in Regent Park held a
successful Strawberry Festival last week on the
lawn at the rear of their building . . .

The South St. Jamestown Tenants Association
have applied to C.M.H.C. for a $30,000 research
grant to develop an alternative housing plan for
their area

Guided bicycle tours of the Old York-
Cabbagetown are being held every Tuesday and

\Thursday mornings through the summer. The

Canadian Youth Hostel Association is
conducting the tours, they cost 50c and they
leave at 10 a.m. from 86 Scollard street. For
Information phone 924-1498 . . .

The Kinsmen Club of Toronto is seeking
membership from the Ward Seven area. A
young men’s service club, its dual aim is to
raise and dispense money through charitable
projects. For information phone Phil English at
961-3725 . . .

CRUNCH, a free employment service has
moved from its offices in the Don Vale
Community Centre to 315 Dundas St. E. Phone
368-1346 . . . The City now has the power to order
tenants of rented dwellings to pay their rent to
the city if there is an outstanding Housing
Standards Work Order. During the time the City
is collecting the rent, the landlord cannot evict
you or raise your rent . . .

Moss Park Apartments are holding a two-day
festival and tea August 10 and 11. Events
include movies, bake sale, bingo, fashion show,
fish pond, raffle, crafts sale, dancing and
children’s races. As in previous events,
proceeds will go to youth work in the area . . .

VACATIONS: School trustee Gord Cressy
should be back this weekend after a 3-week

+ business-holiday in Uganda, West Africa. He

was there in his capacity as President of the
Canadian YMCA . . . School trustee Doug Barr
is taking 3 weeks off at the end of August for a
holiday in Quebec . . .

Preliminary plaps for the corner of
Sherbourne and Dundas call for a six to seven
story L-shaped building containing half room
units and half 1-bedroom apartments with
stores on the ground floor . A gas station is
being erected at the corner of Seaton and

Gerrard . . . The restaurant at the corner of
Prospect and Parliament street which has
variously been a fish and chip store, a Chinese
restaurant and a snack bar, will reopen soon as
a steak house . . .

Anyone who has or knows of office space
available in Ward Seven please contact SEVEN
NEWS at 920-8632. We need 150 to 200 square
feet, secure, and accessable 24 hours a day. And
our budget is very limited . . .

The Cabbagetown Boxing Club is holding a six-
card bout this coming Monday starting at 9:00
p.m. with a number of local champs to be
featured. The address is 2-4 Lancaster and
admission is $2 for adults, $1 for children and
oldsters . . .

Both the Parliament Library and the
Danforth Library, 701 Pape Ave. are now open
Wednesdays with expanded services available .
. . An 8-session, four week, free para-medical
course will start August 7. Sessions will be from
7 to 10 p.m. twice a week and four sessions will
be held at the Don Vale Community Centre. For
registration or information, call Chris at 595-
3029. . .

Sixteen new houses will be built on Trefann
and Shuter streets under the Trefann Court
Urban Renewal Scheme. The houses are 2 to 5
bedroom, will cost $19,700 to $21,500 to buy or
$160 to $200 per month to rent. OHC has also
agreed to rent assistance on 4 to 6 units.
Priority will go to tenants and homeowners who
lrved or are now living in the area . . .

Operation Family Rights, a 250-member
group with offices located in the Danforth-
Broadview area recently received confirmation
of a $75,000 federal grant. Last year’s grant was
for $54,000. . .

o

o A sub-committee is working full
out to draw up a formal application
for the project to be submitted to
Central Mortgage and Housing
Corporation for their approval.

Board Members

The Board of Directors for the
Corporation, all of whom live and-or
work in the Don District are:
Dennis Wood, Keith Loffler, Hugh
Taggart, Marion Service, Pat
Travis, Pat Walker, Michael Stuart,
Frank Mills, Mary Balogh and Bill
Strothers.

It was pointed out at their last
meeting that CMHC will judge their
applications on the competence of
the Board of Directors, the pool of
expertise available to the
organization and a serious intent on
the part of the group and the
community.

Central Mortgage and Housing
Corporation will make a grant of up
to $10.000 to any non-profit housing
group. The budg awn un by tho

: monhs This covers Ia . the

hiring ef* a co-ordinator, book-
keeping expenses, the rental of a
storefront office, research and
community development costs.

The purpose of the organization
will be to provide livable, quality
accomodation for the maximum
allowable number of people at the
minumal possible cost. This will be
accomplished by buying up houses
in the Don District, rehabilitating
or re-structuring them and renting
them out to low income people.

Funding for the buying of the
houses will come from CMHC who
will provide 100 per cent of the
value of the house at 7% per cent
interest. CMHC will also provide an
outright grant of 10 per cent of the
house cost for rehabilitation or a
$4,000 loan per unit of which $2,000
is forgivable. The group can also
make use of grants and low income
loans available through the City of
Toronto and the Ontario Housing
Corporation.

Four Groups

The establishment of the Don
District Co-op Housing Corporation
will make four non-profit and-or co-
op housing groups in Ward Seven
and three in the Don District. Other
groups are Neighbourhood Renewal
in the Woodgreen area, Don West
Neighbours Group in the South of
Carlton area, and Co-op Habitat in
Trefann.

The South Cabbagetown
Community Improvement
Association are also in the process
of setting up a non-profit, co-op
housing corporation but efforts are
being made to join that group with
the Don District corporation.

The Don District housing group is
still in need of experts or
knowledgeable people in the fields
of architecture, construction,
maintenance and accounting.
Public, open meetings are held at
the Community Secretariat office
at 249 Gerrard East. Contact
Michael Stuart at 923-9869 for
details.
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/ 925-1141
\. Property I\/ldndgement

242 Carlton \

E.J. STANTON |

Real Estate Broker

FAR EAST CANADA CO.

Large Selection

WIGS & HAIRPIECES

{Imported)

Retail or Wholesale :
High Quality —
Low Cost

Human Hair
Or 100 % Teijon Teviron

MEN'S TOUPEE SALE
459 PARLIAMENT STREET

DON VALLEY

DENTURE CLINIC

964-2329

Custom Dentures Provided Directly fo the Public

1. New dentures, relines, repairs

2. No charge for consultations.

3. 90 day unconditional money back guarantee
on all new dentures

4. 1 year warranty as to adjustments on all
new dentures provided

DON VAllEY DENTURE, CLINIC
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179 DANFORTH AVE.  469-1213

HONEY'S SPORTSWEAR

Greatest Summer . , ‘

Everything Must Go to the Four Bare Walls!

Beautiful Assortment of

BETTER
DRESSES

15 I-'I.AIRS

lvxkﬂ( l[

PRICE! Reg

RRIFIC
AT

CLEARIN

3.99

for

the
price

l of

BETTER QUALITY

SLACKS

Mr. Leonard, Sun Valley, etc. - Clearing at

SPEC'AL FOR FALL BANLON CLEARING LEARING AT |
BAG PANTS zx: 5% |SHELLS 3 QQ
REG. $18.98 0 Reg. $6.00 - While They Last I

BODY SWEATERS I/ SPECIAL RACK OF CLEARING AT
anp surinks /2 | Smock Tops ()

A Beautiful Assortment MR. LEONARD LONG HALTER

i 1 1
BLOUSES /3../2|GOWNS

al and Polka Dot

Reg. $22.00 - Sale pri 12 99

413 PARLIAMENT ST. = 921-0805|

HISTORICAL DECISION

Board approves Greek courses

by DOUG BARR and
GORD CRESSY

There appears to be a great deal
of concern, confusion and
misunderstanding about proposals
recently brought before the Toronto
Board of Education by groups of
Greek parents at both Jackman and
Frankland schools.

On May 3, 1973, the Toronto Board
made what may come to be known
as an historic decision. It
recommended ‘‘that the teaching of
languages, other than English and
French, and cultural subjects
related to these be included as
options in the Toronto Boards’
public elementary school program
where there is sufficient demand
for such a program.”

This recommendation was passed
with the following, important
conditions: - 1) provided that

Federal funding can be obtained for
any additional costs for staff; 2)
that permission is granted by the
Ontario Ministry of Education for
such programs, and 3) that these
classes be open to all children who
wish to participate

On July 16, 1973, groups of Greek
parents from both Frankland and
Jackman Public Schools in Ward
Seven appeared before the
Educating New Canadians
Committee of the Board and
presented identical proposals for
Greco-Canadian Bicultural and
Bilingual Immersion Programs in
their respective schools.

Highlights of the Greek parents
proposal were:

e The school principal be in
charge of the total program

e A bicultural, bi-lingual teacher
will supervise the classes and co-

CARLTON FOOD MART
PHONE 925 -1353
Free Delivery 493 Parliament St.

L HOME DELIVERY

GEORGE'S

A Complete line of Italian Foods
Ravioli, Lasagna, Spaghetti, Pizza etc.

rrone 9 23-9887

Pizza Patrol

DO-IT-YOURSELF

ONE STOP

SERVICE FOR YOU
IS OUR BUSINESS

SINCE 1917

UEEN ST. EAST
ST OF PARLIAMENT

392
1 BLOCK

and BUILDING
SUPPLIES

HOME IMPROVEMENT CENTRE

FREE METRO DELIVERY

QUEEN LUMBER

& HARDWARE

BER

fl PANELLING

PLUMBING
ELECTRICAL

ROOFING

FI.OORTGI(LECHUNG
INSULATION
{  DOORS

| & MOULDINGS

25 BT

366-8097

ordinate the Greek volunteers

e Much of the program be
provided by Greek volunteers from
the community

e The program will be at no cost
to the Board.

e There will be no detrimental
displacement of teachers.

o There will be no increase in the
pupil-teacher ratio of the school.

e Withdrawal classes will not
exceed 20 to 30 minutes per day.

o The program will be open to all
children in the schools.

¢ Enrolment in the program is to
be voluntary.

At the July 16, meeting, the
trustees added the following: the
programs are to be offered during
the period between 9 a.m. — 4 p.m.
on regular school days and the
development of detailed procedures
are to be worked out to the
satisfaction of the total staff-parent
community (not simply the Greek
parents).

These two conditions
significant. The first
options in offering the programs
during the lunch period or during
the 3:15-4:00 p.m. period in addition
to during regular class times. The
second means that the specific
details have to be worked out to the
satisfaction of a majority of all the
parents of the school. If this cannot
be done, the matter is to be brought
back before the Educating New
Canadians Committee.

These two amendments seem to
be accepted by Mr. Brian Hay, co-
chairman of the recently formed
community and school association
of Jackman avenue public school.
Mr. Hay presented a brief at the
July 16 meeting expressing concern
over the fact that the wider
community seem to have been
ignored in the planning of the
proposal  Hopefullv  appropriate
compromises can be worked out by
all concerned when the detailed
plans are brought to a public
meeting

In conclusion, let us make a few
points very clear. The above
proposals are completely subject to
the Ontario Ministery of Education.
If the Ministery approves them,
they can be implimented (provided
the community is satisfied). If it
does not they will not go ahead. At
any rate, the worst the province can
approve is a course in Greek culture
and not Greek language. It is not
legally possible to conduct .classes
in any other languages than French
or English in Ontario elementary
schools.

The Ministry as well as the local
community may have strong
opinions as to the specific times
each day that these classes will be
held. There is nothing in these two
proposals about either a teacher-
supervised lunchroom or report
cards in languages other than
English. Where these rumors
began, we are not sure.

If you have any further.questions
or problems regarding this issue or
would like to receive a copy of the
entire amended proposal, give us a
call on the ‘“Hot Line’’ (921-4404).

are most
provides

July 30
9:00 p.m.

July 30
9:00 p.m.

BOXING

Cabbagetown Boxing Clib, 2 and 4 Lancaster Avenue
(Parliament and Winchester behind Brewers Retail)

12 BOUTS — 8 ONTARIO & CANADIAN CHAMPS

Derek Kikot Gold Medal Edmonton
Mark Givoque Silver Medal Edmonton
Rick Bender Bronze Medal Edmonton
Robert Bland Bronze Medal Edmonton
Scott Bros Undefeated Nova Scotia
Semi Final Peter Resche (Windsor) Cdn. L W. Champ
Dusty Rhodes (Hamilton) Ex L. W. Champ
“Main Bout Kid Langille (Cabbagetown) Lt. Heavy

Tony Mellor (Hamilton) Heavy

ADULTS $2.00 KIDS $1.00 PHONE 961-2912

MAKELAOHVIJA
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Specializing in

95 Danforth (At Broadview)
second floor

Macedonian Food

air-conditioned

Newly Opened

MACEDONIAN VILLAGE

Restaurant

Live Entertainment
FROM MACEDONIA

Cocktail Hour:
5-6 p.m.

Open: 5p.m
For Reservations Call

Licensed Lounge

-2a.m

461-1825
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SUN RAY

RESTAURANT
235 Carlton

(at Parliament) =~ 922-4171
Finest Chinese Food

FREE HOME DELIVERY

PERMS: Summer Special
For Recipients of Pension
Welfare ° Mother's Allowance
Reg. $8.95 Now $5.50
Free: Style Haircut
House of North
421A Parliament 924-2215

N & B CLEANERS

STORAGE + FUR COATS CLEANED
BACHELOR LAUNDERERS
Alterations Tailoring

D & A Pet Store

505 Parliament
3 all pet supplies
924-1840

416 PARLIAMENT STREET 922-9103

OPENING SOON

We'll be at Parliament and Prospect streets,
Serving STEAKS and ITALIAN SANDWICHES

We think that you’ll appreciate highest quality meat served in
a clean atmosphere.

Fair prices, too.
Watch for us in August.

A FINE RESTAURANT

BROADVIEW DELICATESSEN,
465-9905

141 DANFORTH AVE

WE SPECIALIZE IN EUROPEAN-STYLE MEATS, PASTRIES, AND BAKED GOODS

PARTY ?
TRY OUR MEAT AND CHEESE PLATTERS, SALADS, ETC.

COMMUNITY DRESSMAKING WORKSHOP Extended

Free Instructions in Dressmaking

Learn To Sew In Your Free Time

All Aduits Welcome, Summer Program For Teens
Qualified Instructors Available, 9-4 Mon.-Fri.

At the Penthouse, 275 Shuter = 366-8093

We Invite You To Our Fashion Show. Aug. 10, 2p.m.

CHUCK’'S DISCOUNT VARIETY
199 WELLESLEY STREET EAST

Gifts
Lamps
T.V. Tube Tester

Serving Postage Stamps
t. T
St. James Town Nude Books
, Western Records
Apartment Decorations Hot Coffee

Daily Racing Form

New Stock Every Week, Come Visit Us

g

Local youths form ball-hockey league

by A. GASPARI

We can always hear about our
teenagers getting into trouble, or
how irresponsible they are, so it’s
like a breath of fresh air, for the
parents of teens in particular, to
hear of something constructive
done by our ‘“‘juveniles”’.

This involves a group of boys, all
sports-minded, who at school’s year
end foresaw a long and uneventful
summer; Jim Plytas - 15, working
part-time and playing baseball for

Alderwood; Nino Gaspari 15,
playing hardball for Leaside,
lacrosse goal for Beaches, and

hockey for Weston; Brian Moffat -
15; all students of Riverdale
Collegiate.

At the end of April the boys
decided to set up a ball-hockey team
and Simpson Avenue United Church
was kind enough to donate their
gym for practises. The Church then
donated their basement when the
group, realizing that they needed
money for equipment, decided to
have a Rummage and Bake’ Sale.
Assisted by their mothers and with
a lot of knocking on doors and

Sidley =

sorting of old clothes and donations
they had a success.

Then they went looking for
sponsors. The Oshawa Group was
contacted and donated the funds for
sweaters for their team which is
called Towers-Food City
(Simpson).

When they had difficulty finding
teams to play against, they put paid
advertisements into the local
newspapers and came up with
approximately one hundred players
(8 teams) between 14-17 years of
age, who like themselves were not
content to sit around all Summer
with nothing, or little, to do.

Thus, the Metro Toronto Ball-
Hockey League was formed.

Next, the problem of rink space ...
They contacted the Commissioner
of Parks and solicited the
assistance of the Dept. of Parks. A
very able Mr. Coulter there gave

the boys direction that resulted in -

space being arranged. Withrow
Park rink in the East end and
Campbell Park rink in the West for
Saturdays and Sundays all Summer
They have prepared a schedule

LARGE SELECTION
e Baby prams, cribs
strollers
e junior beds, toys

108 DANFORTH (at Broadview) 463-2040

465-3366

For Herbs and Herbal Medicine

THUNA'S

298 Danforth Ave.

408 Danforth Ave.
469-2653

MEDUSA
- HOUSE OF BEAUTY

SPECIAL: Mon., Tues., Wed.
Perms

Tints
Wash'n Set
Five Way Cut

$7.50 up
$5.50
$2.00
$2.00

MARY THARRANOS

5PORTS JACKETS Fio, P13 Fis.
MEN5 - GIRLS RAINCOAT #10.
suirs $25. SUEDE TOPCOAT #15.

379 Danforth Ave.

SHOPPE

Family Information Clinic

Birth Control Information
“Clinic”

1:30t0 4:30
All Health Problems
No Appointment Necessary
80 Winchester Street
Information: 967-4441

Monday

WANTED

Reliable mothers to care for young children by the day in their
own homes.
Contact:

Mrs. Olson or Mrs. Anderson
Victoria Day Care Services
between 10a.m.& 6 p.m

925-3419

Dale Brothers
DRUG STORE

201 Wellesley St. East at Bleecker
921-4333 — 921-4983

FREE ALL DAY MOTORIZED DELIVERY
Prescriptions picked-up and delivered promptly.

Ao - I

DEKO RADIO & TV

SERVICE CALLS
REPAIRS — a//l makes of television

and radio equipment

BUY & SELL new & used furniture

used television sets

921-7735

41172 PARLIAMENT

where both rinks are well utilized.

Each player pays $5.00 for the
season for miscellaneous expenses.
Residue will go toward the League
banquet (complete with trophies)
planned for sometime in
September.

Some of the teams came up
readily with sponsors, but a few of
them are without team sweaters
and perhaps some of the readers of
this story, in particular those with
companies or stores, or perhaps
those who just have a few extra
dollars and want to put it into “‘a lot
of satisfaction’” would sponsor a
team for sweaters, or a donation of
a trophy for the banquet. It would
be well appreciated.

Please bear in mind that, any and
all, arrangement, and scheduling of
games, footwork and telephone
calls, has been done without the
assistance of adults. The only
outside or adult help comes from
offers (not yet accepted) of some
adult refereeing and, from Mrs.
Gaspari who is the League
secretary on a volunteer basis.

It goes without saying that these
boys should have the recognition
they so rightfully deserve for being
energetic and constructive enough
to get an idea and stick with it. They
have a well organized Ball-Hockey
League of which they can be proud
to say ‘‘the kids did it"".

LW

CHINESE &
POLYNESIAN FOODS
614 Gerrard Street East
FAST FREE HOME DELIVERY
461-6388

Mon—Thurs, 3 p.m. to 2 a.m.
Fri. & Sat: 3p.m. to 3a.m.
Sunday 3 p.m. to Midnight

- w’.

R TR A

B et

Minnie Price’s
Health Foods

555 Parliament St.
We Deliver 921-5266

10 1b. whole wheat flour $1.35
2 1b. sunflower seeds $1.25
1 Ib: mung beans 35¢ :
3 lb. granola $1.70
WE FEATURE
Astro Yogurt
Unicure Hair Products
Best Peanut Butter in Town

" ROUX )

School Of
Hairdressing

164 DANFORTH AVE

ENROL NOW

e complete training
e government licenced
e telephone for

free brochure

466-8725

Marion Forward
Director

.
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What’s your opinion ?

In September, SEVEN NEWS will face a funding crisis as its
present grants will be cut off. It is estimated that roughly $16,000 will
be needed to carry the paper at its present staff level for a year. The
SEVEN NEWS Board of Directors would appreciate some input and
ideas on what course of action it should take in this regard.

1. Do you think SEVEN NEWS provides a worthwhile service to the
community?

Yes. Sometimes No

2. Do you think every effort should be made to continue the
publication of SEVEN NEWS?

Yes Maybe _____ No

3. Would you be in favor of a door-to-door canvas throughout the
Ward to solicit funds for the paper?

Yes No Maybe

Don’t Care Other

4. Would you be in favor of charging 10c¢ a copy for the paper?

Yes No As a last resort

5. Would you be willing to work in some small way to raising funds to
keep SEVEN NEWS going?

Yes Maybe No _

—

6. On what street in Ward Seven do you live?

7. Your name and phone number (only if you wish to give it):

FILL OUT, CLIP AND MAIL TO: SEVEN NEWS
265 Gerrard St. E.

Toronto, Ont.

SOCCA seeks foot patrols

A community meeting will be held in late August or early September
between residents of the South of Carlton area and local police.

The purpose of the meeting will be to discuss growing concern by
residents over inadequate police protection for the South of Carlton area.

A letter sent to Deputy Police Chief Murray by Elsie Norton,
Chairwoman of South of Carlton Community Action states, ‘‘There have
been a number of muggings of elderly men going to the beer store at Seaton
and Gerrard streets, especially on days when pension and welfare cheques
are issued. When these men have attempted to resist their assailants they
have been beaten with belts with large buckles.”

In her letter, Mrs. Norton states that although the area is heavily
patrolled by police cruisers, it is still underprotected.

“SOCCA believes it is essential to have policemen in pairs patrolling the
area on foot. We are especially concerned about protection of back yards
and alleys, where scuffles in dark, poorly lit places often can be easily
overlooked, from a car driving by.”

The letter concludes by adding that more paired police patrols would
promote greater contact and understanding between police and area
residents to the betterment of both.

Housing repairs failing

The South of Carlton Working Committee’s sub-committee on ‘‘Housing
Improvements’ has about given up dealing with the City Housing
Inspection Department to improve sub-standard housing in their area.

The sub-committee has found that the Housing Standards Division of the
City can only function properly if a landlord is willing to make the
necessary repairs.

If he decides not to make repairs, he can practically beat the system as it
is presently set up.

The sub-committee has discovered that:

e To improve property through a housing inspection program is a slow
process.

e It takes a long time for a case to be taken to court.

o It takes a long time for a court decision to be made — the same case
could be adjourned several times.

o Fines are never the same, because the court judges are never the same.

e Its cheaper to pay the fine ($50 to $200) than to do the repairs.

And once a case has gone through court, the whole cumbersome,
unsatisfactory procedure has to be started all over again.

We're changing . . .
We've changed a lot already

CRUNCHY GRANOLA
SCHWEPPES
TWINING'STEA
MELITTA COFFEE

T ENGLISH MARMALADE
[ ) { JACOB'S BISCUITS

s

| MAGGI SOUP
=.! WHOLE CHEESES

" ‘COUNTRY HONEY
DEMERARA SUGAR
BROWN RICE
SMOKED SALMON
NATURAL YOGHURT
COLD MEATS
FROZEN FOODS

— e

461 Sackville Street

‘“Better Food Week by Week”’
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Plans to re-develop factory

A working committee of Don Vale residents has been set up to help Apple
Developments arrive at a scheme acceptable to the community for the
Sleepmaster Factory property.

The Sleepmaster site runs from Spruce street through to Gerrard, east
of Parliament and west of Sackville street. The Working Committee ‘is
made up of residents from that immediate area and consists of Bill and
Polly Evans, Chris and Suzanne McKie, Adam and Rebecca Sisler; Jessie
Van Kane, Gladys E. Hunt, Madeline Bartley, Jim and Mif Lorimer, Chris
Biggs and Norman MacDonald.

Prelininary plans call for five apartments in the existing building on the
Spruce street frontage. A path would run through an arch in-the building
toward Gerrard past seven west-facing townhouses to seven more
townhouses at the south end of th site.

Each house would be 14 feet wide, 31 feet long and about 31 feet high, with
an enclosed back yard. All parking would be underground, and there would
be a common green area on the west side of the main path.

Under this plan, the mattress factory would look much as it did when it
was the Trinity College Medical school, with the paint removed to reveal
the patterned brick underneath.

A LEADER IN
PEST CONTROL
SERVICES AND
PRODUCTS

PEST CONTROL -

OUR RETAIL STORE AT 434 QUEEN ST. E. (AT
SACKVILLE) CAN SUPPLY YOU WITH THE RIGHT
PRODUCTS AND INSTRUCTIONS TO DESTROY ROACHES,
FLEAS, BED BUGS, ANTS, SILVERFISH, RATS, MICE AND
ALL OTHER HOUSEHOLD PESTS.

240

SINCE 1929

IF YOU WISH, WE CAN ARRANGE FOR ONE OF OUR TRAINED AND
LICENSED SERVICEMEN TO ELIMINATE THESE PESTS FROM
YOUR HOME OR BUSINESS. FREE ESTIMATES - WORK
GUARANTEED.
BIKOE MFG. CO. LTD. 434 QUEEN ST. E. TORONTO.

3638821

ﬁﬁ( *Has

FORMAL RENTAL

Custom Made
SUITS and TROUSERS

ALNA of TORONTO

437 DANFORTH AVE.
PHONE 463-8104

MOSS RADIO&TV
PARK AUTO SOUND

293 Queen St. E. 363-0071
Streetcar Stop - Ontario St.

Sales — Service — Repairs
Car Installation
Auto Equipment Repairs

DANFORTH

PLUMBING SUPPLIES
407 Danforth Avenue

We Sell & Tnotall

Fixtures Ceramic Tiles

P_iP.” Kitchen Cabinets
Fittings
Valves

COME TO SEE OUR LARGE SHOWROOM. ASK FOR

g 7 Days Service
Call anytime &65-7171

SINGLE

‘Separated, Widowed, Divorced?

CUPID

Computer Dating Service
17 Queen St. E., Dept. 45, Toronto 1

364-0094

DON EDMOND’S
SERVICE STATION

LUBRICATION SIMONIZING
CARWASHING MINOR REPAIRS

Danforth at Ellerbeck 465-0036

363-1859
DUKE HARDWARE

Glass — Paints — Tools
Electrical & Plumbing Supplies

328 Queen St. E.

NEED
PAINTING
DONE?

Interior & exterior painting,
basements, yards cleaned
and odd jobs done

Contact Fred Sharpe
PH. 929-9108

REAL ESTATE
SALES & LEASING

Residential
Commercial
Industrial

APPRAISAL & CONSULTATION
MORTGAGES ARRANGED
PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

Please call 929-0123

FENAMORE REAL ESTATE
LIMITED

223 CARLTON STREET

\ TORONTO 2, ONTARIO -~

WANTED

HOMES TO SELL !

| have many qualified
buyers for WARD SEVEN
homes. Cash or terms.
Call me, GORD DAVENPORT,
anytime. Valuations without
obligation

465-7527

TERRY MARTEL
REAL ESTATE LTD.




